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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 982-A  

COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to pay data reporting by private employers
	SPONSOR(S): 	Cabán, Farías, Brooks-Powers, Restler, Hanif, Ossé, Hudson, Krishnan, Avilés, Sanchez, Banks, Won, Williams, Louis, Marte, Nurse, Hanks, Gutiérrez, De La Rosa, Schulman, Stevens, Brannan, Narcisse and Brewer



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 982-A would require private employers with more than 200 employees working in the City to submit a pay data report to a designated agency to improve wage transparency. The report would include demographic and occupational information. Employer reports would be submitted annually via a fillable, electronic form. In addition, the designated agency will annually publish a list on its website of the covered employers that are not in compliance with this legislation.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$97,750
	$138,000
	$138,000

	Net
	($97,750)
	($138,000)
	($138,000)



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: The Council estimates that there would be no impact on the City’s revenues from the enactment of this legislation as full compliance of the legislation is anticipated. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The Council estimates that the enactment of this legislation would require an additional $138,000 annually to support the hiring of a data analyst to support the establishment of the submission form and to review the pay equity reports. In Fiscal 2026 we estimate the prorated portion of this cost, $97,750, as the maximum cost based on the number of months remaining in the fiscal year.  The additional expenditure related to this legislation would also cover the cost of the enactment of Int. 984-A, the effect of which is contingent upon this legislation taking effect. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Allie Stofer, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Florentine Kabore, Unit Head
		                                                       Eisha Wright  Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: OMB provided an estimate, which is attached in full
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: 
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6788483&GUID=CDAAC0E3-EEC3-4CBA-8467-476D863BB303&Options=ID%7cText%7c&Search=982 
DATE PREPARED: October 8, 2025
HEARING DATE: October 9, 2025 
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